

Crime, Policing and Fire Group Tel: 020 7035 4848 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Fax: 020 7035 4745 www.gov.uk/home-office

Richard Card request-390485-8581ccb7@whatdotheyknow.com

22 March 2017

Dear Mr Card

## Freedom of Information request reference 42936

Thank you for your e-mail of 21 March, about your request for information about a Home Office psychiatrist with responsibilities for approved schools and for information about psychological studies on police trainees in the early 1970s. Your request is being handled as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I regret that we were unable to send you a full response to your request within 20 working days, as required by the Act. I would like to apologise on behalf of the Department for this delay, but I can assure you that we are dealing with your request and we will send you a full reply as soon as we can. We now aim to send you a full reply by 3 April.

Yours sincerely

**B** Wheeler

Resources and Planning Unit

e-mail: foirequests@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk

